Melbourne Papua & New Guinea Study Circle

Report on the meeting held on Friday 27th May 2016 at the premises of the Brighton Philatelic Society, Gardenvale (a suburb of Melbourne).

The talk and display given by former member of PPS, Max Hayes, was entitled “My Time as an Officer in the Royal Papua new Guinea Constabulary”.

Max’s first experience with Papua New Guinea was with the Royal Australian Air Force (RAAF).  He then joined the PNG Constabulary in 1959 with the officer rank of Sub-Inspector and retired from the force in 1974 as an Acting Superintendent.  He saw service in Port Moresby, Rabual, Panguna (Bougainville), Kainantu, Goroka and Lae.  When he returned to Australia, he spent some time as an Officer of the County Court in Melbourne.  Last year, Max was awarded the “Queen’s Diamond Jubilee medal 1952-2012” for services to the Constabulary.
In addition to his most interesting talk, Max brought along a selection of native artefacts including a number of spears and waddies.  It was unfortunate only 8 members were able to attend.

Our next meeting will be held on Friday 26th August at 7:30pm, when Stewart Hamer will show us items from his Papua collection.

Max Bulley
